
WEA Brightlingsea Branch
Minutes of the AGM, Tuesday 19th  March 2019 at 12.15, held at the Parish Hall.
Anne Ingram welcomed everyone and thanked them for attending the meeting.

Apologies were received from five members who could not be present. This included Claire Gellard, WEA Education Support Assistant.
Present:  15 persons.
Minutes of the last AGM (13th March 2018) Members read the minutes. Matters arising: The financial return for 2016/17 had been sent to AW by the finance department and is now filed with the 2018 AGM minutes. The minutes were agreed and signed by the chairperson.
Secretary’s Report

The courses held during 2018 – 2019 were:

Autumn Term 2018: From Page to Screen. Adapting Literature for the Movies. Tutor Stephen Poulter

33 enrolled. This course was a little slow in getting going, but I think in the end proved successful. There was a divergence of opinion about whether there was enough content regarding adapting literature to a screen format. This adaption was more evident towards the end of the course. There was also probably a divergence in the audience of those who principally liked literature and those whose main interest was in films but it was interesting from either view.
Spring Term 2019: Imperial China – Land and People. Tutor David Prynn

36 enrolled. David has an impressive knowledge of China and has presented this in a conversational manner with up to date visual effects. It has been an interesting course and we have learned much about the ancient Chinese dynasties.
Committee Meetings

The committee met on 5 occasions, one of these meetings was a subcommittee meeting to select the short list of courses.

The purpose of these meetings was to arrange publicity, discuss safety, data protection issues and equipment, keep in touch with the WEA Eastern Region and Essex Federation, to choose next year’s courses and discuss social events.
Choice of Courses for next year

The procedure for choosing has not changed, votes are taken from all at the WEA class and their wishes are respected. This year there was a tight schedule to get the forms completed in time.
Autumn Term 2019

	1st choice
	Language, Lore and Legend. The Story of English. Graham Platts

	2nd choice
	The East End Strikes Back. M Woodgate

	3rd choice
	Modern Sculpture. Michael Baldry


Spring Term 2020
	1st choice
	Islam and Muslims in the UK and the Modern World. M Ali.

	2nd choice
	Footsteps Through the History of our Streets. L Rawlinson

	3rd choice
	Henrick Ibsen. Ron Marks


WEA  Meetings and Training

We are fortunate that Peter Norfolk is a committee member of the Regional Committee, the Regional Education Committee and the Federation Committee. Peter keeps us in touch with this aspect of the WEA and will give us a quick update later.

Last year I was required to undertake online Data Protection training to ensure that the Branch complies with the new regulations that commenced in May 2018. This has resulted in tightening up how members’ details are kept. Everyone has given permission for their details to be retained. The list will be reviewed at the end of each year and dormant members’ details will be deleted two years after their last course. They will be removed immediately if this is requested.

Extra Events

Sue Haywood organised an excellent trip last year with a guide who acquainted us with Chaucerian London. This really did add an extra dimension to our WEA course. Sue has another trip to the British Museum arranged for 16th April to supplement our current Imperial China course. Many thanks, Sue.

Wyn’s 100th birthday was another highlight of this year.

Social Events

End of Spring Term Lunch 2018 took place at The Yachtsman on 11th April. It was a jolly affair and we were very pleased that Graham Platts and his wife attended. The food was good and we were well looked after. 

Summer Coffee Mornings.  Many thanks to those who hosted these. They were very relaxed and it was good to meet socially. We also had a chance to meet with Stephen Poulter who told us about the Autumn course From Page to Screen.

A Christmas Light Buffet was held at the end of last term. Stephen joined us for this.

Reflections 

I have achieved my objective, which was to step down before I am 75! I am so pleased that Joyce has decided to take on the position of Secretary and I am sure she will have everyone’s support. She may want to make changes and this is absolutely alright. I have enjoyed the eight years I have been at the helm and in some ways I will miss writing the minutes etc. However, I do think it is good to have a change and organisations need to have new blood and new members in order to thrive/survive. I think Brightlingsea WEA is in very good shape, mainly due to a hard working committee and a programme of interesting courses. I will keep this brief but have a few bullet points of the changes I have seen.

· Increased membership. This term we nearly reached our maximum of 37 as we did with the Chaucer course
· Everyone now enrols either online or by telephone

· Most fees are taken centrally

· We have an electronic register

· We have experimented with one and a half hour courses

· We have a Brightlingsea WEA website and twitter account

· Branding is now unified. This means our posters are limited and is not a positive change, in my opinion

· Data Protection is on board

· The ‘social’ arrangements have been transformed, relevant trips have enhanced our WEA experience
· Choosing courses now involves everyone 

Perhaps the reason for the success of this branch is that we have moved with the times. There has been a lot of organisational change, which everyone has coped with really well. There has been very little complaint about the changes to registration.

I have learned a lot during the last eight years, it has been mainly good with some ‘moments’ but I have taken it mostly in my stride. The main difficulties have been when tutors have been changed at the last minute (as was the case last year), but somehow it does sort out. I have also made many friends and would like to thank you all for making WEA life very enjoyable. 
Treasurer’s Report  

Copies of Joan’s report were distributed. Our last statement, dated 5th March 2019 showed a balance of £4,500.71. This includes Autumn 2018 fees of £438 and Spring 2019 fees of £109.50 paid direct to branch.
Our outgoings have been £2039.97 comprising the branch levy to WEA of £1,825.97, Affiliation fee to Essex Federation and Parish Hall rental of £195 for Autumn term 2018.

The branch levy is used by the WEA to reimburse branches for remitted fees, publicity, brochures and general help for branches.

The financial year for the WEA ends on 31st July 2019 and a full report will then be submitted to the WEA.
The full branch return for 2017/18 was submitted and accepted by the WEA and was available for examination. It will be filed with the AGM minutes.
Further to this report I will receive notification of fees paid directly to the WEA and credited to this branch and will be required to pay a subsequent levy, Parish Hall rental and any incidental expenses. As stated these items will be included in the final return submitted to the WEA after 31st July 2019.

Joan explained that the fees are now mostly paid centrally and she is reimbursed so she is able to pay the tutors’ fees.

The financial report was accepted and Anne thanked Joan. 
Resignation of Secretary
Anne confirmed that AW wished to step down from her position and that Joyce Rodger had agreed to become the new Secretary. Anne thanked Angie and said many kind words. Joyce was proposed by Peter Norfolk and seconded by Pauline Smith. The vote was unanimous.
Election of Officers and Committee
As all committee members were willing to stand again Mick Wilson proposed that the committee be elected en bloc. This was seconded by Peter Norfolk. The vote was unanimous.

The following officers and committee members were proposed and elected 
Chairperson: Anne Ingram, also Librarian; Treasurer: Joan Cole.
Committee: Pauline Skerritt, Pauline Smith, Peter Norfolk, Sue Haywood, Sally Whiteman and Angie Wilson.
Thanks to the Committee

Anne thanked all the committee for their hard work, which included the amazing outings, the refreshment duties and  IT expertise.
Update on WEA Eastern Regional Area and Essex Federation.

Peter Norfolk had attended the Regional Meeting on 16th March 2019 and told us that some branches are not thriving, in particular Great Bentley is about to close.

He also related that the government funding for WEA courses is changing and it is likely that in the near future branches will have to cover all of the cost of courses. This will become clearer soon.

Mick Wilson gave a further vote of thanks to the whole committee.

The meeting closed at 12.50 pm.  
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